


Society for the Study of 
Architecture in Canada 
President 

Douglas Franklin 
30 Renfrew Avenue 
Ottawa, Ontario, KlS 1Z5 

Past President 
Christina Cameron 
Parks Canada 
Les Terrasses de Ia Chaudi~re 
Ottawa, Ontario, KlA 1G2 

Vice-President 
Stuart Lazear 
11215-73 Avenue 
Edmonton, Alberta, T6G OC7 

Treasurer 
Dana Johnson 
1470 Edgecliffe Avenue 
Ottawa, Ontario, KlZ 1Z5 

Secretary 
Neil Einarson 
754- Mulvey Avenue 
Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3M 1H7 

Bulletin Editor 
Don Lovell 
Architecture Division 
DPW&H, G.N.W.T., Box 1320 
Yellowknife, Northwest Territories, XlA 2L9 

Members at Large (East to West): 
Charles Henley 
8 Battery Road 
St. John's, Newfoundland, AlA 1A4 
Richard Mackinnon 
89 Cottage Road 
Sydney, Nova Scotia, BlP 2C9 
Reg Porter 
162 Dorchester Street 
Charlottetown, P.E.I. ClA 1E3 
Allen Doiron 
Provincial Archives 
P.O. Box 6000 
Fredericton, N .B., E3B 5Hl 
Howard Shubert 
Canadian Centre for Architecture 
2nd Floor 1440 Ste. Catherine St. W. 
MontrE!al, Quebec, H3G 1R8 
MarkFram 
221 Russell Hill Roads No. 302 
Toronto, Ontario, M4V 2T3 
Jim Johnston 
185 Waverly Street 
Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3M 3K4 
Frank Korvemaker 
Saskatchewan Culture and Recreation 
1942 Hamilton Street 
Regina, Saskatchewan, S4P 3V7 
Diana Thomas Kordan 
Historic Sites Alberta Culture 
8820- 112 Street 
Edmonton, Alberta, T6G 2P8 
Edward Mills 
701 - 1133 Melville Street 
Vancouver, B.C. V6E 4E5 

ISSN No. 0228-0744 
Indexed in the Canadian Periodicals Index 

office (613) 237-1867 
res. 236-5395 

office (819) 994-1808 
res. 827-1172 

office (403) 431-2345 
res. 437-2711 

office (613) 994-2866 
res. 729-8783 

office (204) 945-4390 
res. 284-8783 

office (403) 873-7818 
res. 873-2138 

(709) 726-5683 

office (514) 871-1418 
res. 485-1542 

office (426) 965-4961 
res. 961-9956 

office (204) 983-3088 
res. 452-0377 

office (306) 787-5875 
res. 586-1405 

office (403) 427-2022 
res. 431-2 344 

office (604) 667-6317 

Printing and typesetting: Quadra Graphics Ltd., Nanaimo, B.C. 

Covers: Bulletins Volumes 8 through 12. 

2 SSAC BULLETIN 4:87 

Editorial 
The December issue marks the completion of Volume 12 of the Bulletin. 

One might wonder about the circumstances by which the Society has been 
publishing for 13 years and yet there are only 12 volumes. The answer to this 
conundrum rests in the fact that the Society when it established its newsletter 
produced six issues per volume of the "News/Nouvelles". From 1981 to 1982 
inclusive only six issues were produced and thus the missing volume. 

When I was elected editor at a November 1982, Board Meeting in the 
Toronto home of George Kapelos I was most thankful for the next item of 
business which resulted in a decision to make the Bulletin a quarterly. Never­
theless, it has been a challenge to keep on schedule. Of course being in Yel­
lowknife I can always place the blame for a tardy publication record on the 
problems of receiving copy by dogsled. 

At the Annual Conference to be held in Vancouver, 25-28 May 1988, 
there will be some discussion concerning the Society's publications. At 
present the Bulletin is a combined refereed journal and newsletter. The 
balance between news and research is difficult and some have argued that 
the SSAC may now be in a position to have both a journal and a newsletter. 
The journal may be either an annual or biannual effort. The newsletter 
could take advantage of the recent developments in desk-top publishing. A 
focus on the newsletter will bring us back to our roots when in 1975, SSAC 
President Martin Eli Wei! introduced the bimonthly "News/Nouvelles" 
edited by Grant Head and associate editor by Vianney Duchesne. After 
four issues, Sharon Veerman took over as editor for Volume 1, #5 and 6, and 
Volume 2, #1. Martin Wei! assumed the editorial reins for Volume 2, #2, and 
continued through to Volume 3, #3. Ann Thomas edited two issues and 
Leslie Maitland, her co-editor for Volume 4, #1, took the editor's post for the 
next 14 issues. Marthe Lacombe acted as co-editor for most of Volumes 4 and 
5. One issue of particular note witnessed two additional co-editors, Martin 
Segger and Trevor Boddy. In 1980, Susan Algie assumed the editorship and 
with Issue #4 of Volume 6 the Bulletin received a new cover and an increased 
use of photographs. Susan also pioneered the use of theme issues. Sally Couts 
and Robert Hunter rounded out this team effort from Edmonton for the 
next eight issues. 

After five years as editor and as the Bulletin turns a new leaf in its de­
velopment it is an appropriate time to step aside for the Society's eighth edi­
tor. I will continue as editor for the first two issues of 1988. Issue 1, will be an 
Alberta theme while the June Bulletin will, if promised articles arrive, focus 
on the built environment of northern Canada. A $5,000.00 grant from the 
Bronfman Foundation for a special Quebec issue should provide an excellent 
opportunity for the new editor. I hope to see you at the Vancouver confer­
ence and please bring along your ideas for your Bulletin. 

SSAC 

Don Lovell 
Yellowknife, N.W.T. 

The Society for the Study of Architecture in Canada/Societe · pour 
!'etude de !'architecture au Canada was founded in 1974 as a 
multidisciplinary learned society whose objective is to advance the study 
of Canadian architecture by bringing together various professionals in­
terested in our built heritage in both its historical and cultural Mpects. 
This includes organizations, institutions and corporations as well as in­
dividuals active as architects, archivists, folklorists, historical and cultural 
geographers, architectural historians, heritage conservationists, planners 
and public servants. We currently draw our membership from all of these 
groups, and more. 

Membership fees are payable on 1 January of each year at the follow­
ing rates: Student $10.00, Individual/Family $20.00, Organization, 
Corporation, Institution $30.00. Make cheque payable to SSAC. Further 
information on membership dues can be obtained from the Membership 
Secretary, Box 2302, Station 'D' , Ottawa, Ontario, KlP 5W5. Opinions 
expressed herein are those of their authors and not necessarily those 
of the Society. The Bulletin is not responsible for unsolicited material. 


